Town of Corinth Selectboard Unapproved Minutes September 11, 2017 Town Hall, Cookeville 7:00 p.m.

Attending for the Board: Chris Groschner, Chair; Steve Long; Hal Drury

Other attending: Anna Brown, Board Clerk; Joe Blodgett, Road Foreman; Lee Porter, Road Commissioner; Chris Christman

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm

Approval of the Minutes Drury moved to approve the minutes Financial Meeting on July 7, 2017 minutes and Regular Meeting Minutes from August 14, 2017. Long Seconded. MOTION UNANIMOUSLY PASSED

Public Concerns: Chris Christman is attending the meeting tonight inquiring about the dilapidated garage across from his house and if any progress has been made. Groscher informed Mr. Christman progress has been made and they will be going to inspect the site.

Christman thanked the Board for the progress made with controlling the dust on the dirt road by his house but he would like something permanent done. Blodgett and Lee advised Christman that there isn't permanent solution at the moment, but they will keep working at the road to help the dust. Groschner is going to call Bob Sandberg asking if he can get bio degradable vegetable oil for Mr. Christman to spread on the road, as it is a "home remedy" for dust that Chrisman can try.

Board Commissioner's Report/Hwy. Concerns: Porter reported a few drivers' complaints about grating back roads, he and Blodgett will be addressing them.

Groschner stated he has been looking at the dump site, and said it is much easier to see now that the site has been bulldozed. Discussion followed regarding the work that still needs to be done on the site.

Blodgett presented information/pricing on the speed limit "warning" signs that the town is looking for purchase. He is looking to purchase 3 to 4 and put several brackets around the town so the signs can be moved around. He would like to purchase the solar powered devices, as they would not need to be taken down to charge. Totaling about \$2,300 which he is willing to take out of the sign budget. Blodgett stated he had put in for a radar box that has become available through surplus. He said he should be hearing back about that next week. Long moved to approve up to \$2,300 from the sign budget to purchase a speed sign, but following the news of the trailer from the surplus. Drury Seconded. MOTION UNANIMOUSLY PASSED

Dog Ordinance: Groschner advised the Board that in Topsham their dog officer can issue a ticket through the Vermont Judicial Bureau, to an owner of an unregistered dog. Long stated that he is going to review Topsham's Ordinance against Corinth's Ordinance to see how they are approving this and get back to the Board.

Fire Station: Drury said they held a meeting today (9/11/17) with Morton Builders to go over the mechanical and elevation plans for the fire station. Morton has the septic plans, but did not have them at the meeting. Surveying of the land has been done by Byron Kidder. Discussion followed regarding whether the plans will be ready to be discuss at Town Meeting. Groscher thinks there is much that needs to be done, but it could be a possibility.

Committees: None

Correspondence: Boucher offering free Town Health Officer training-Groschner accesses information online and is looking into the training. Division of Health surveillance, seeking input on drug and alcohol use in towns-offering a survey to be completed.

Other Business: Groschner moved to sign the Municipal Resolution for the Municipal Planning Grant. Drury seconded. MOTION UNANIMOUSLY PASSED. Document signed.

Susan Fortunati emailed Long and asked The Board to approve the finally payment to Michael Laundry for the repaired second floor windows on the Town Hall. Long moved to approve the final payment of \$650 to Mike Laundry. Drury Seconded. MOTION UNANIMOUSLY PASSED

Test Emergency Lighting and Fire Extinguishers: The Board checked and found all to be working properly. Groschner moved to adjourn the meeting. Drury seconded. MOTION UNANIMOUSLY PASSED. Meeting adjourned at 7:52pm.